
  

BEFORE THE WEST COAST REGIONAL COUNCIL & GREY DISTRICT 
COUNCIL OPERATING AS JOINT DECISION-MAKERS THROUGH THEIR 
APPOINTED COMMISSIONER PANEL  

 

 

IN THE MATTER OF An application under Part 6 of the Resource 
Management Act 1991  

AND  

IN THE MATTER OF An application by TGIA Minerals and Metals 
Limited for resource consents.  Reference 
WCRC: RC-2023-0046 and GDC: LUN-
3154/23 

AND 
 

IN THE MATTER OF An application at a Site on Barrytown Flats, State 
Highway 6, approximately 9km south of the 
Punakaiki Township at 36km north of 
Greymouth, to establish and operate a mineral 
sands mine in an area of roughly 63 ha over 12 
years, including the construction of associated 
infrastructure, such as a processing plant and 
associated facilities of an area of about 2.0 ha up 
to 15m in height and for a minimum average of 
50 truck movements per day 

  

 

MINUTE NO. 9 – DIRECTIONS TO BRING THE HEARING  
TO A COMPLETION 

Dated 29 February 2024 
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 We have considered an appropriate timetable that would apply once the actions 

addressed in our Minute 8 and Ms Booker’s Memorandum of 28 February 2024 have 

occurred.  To summarise, those actions are: 

(a) Mr Geddes is to circulate a Memorandum on or before the end of Monday, 

4 March 2024, that addresses the questions set out in paragraphs 9(a) to 9(c) 

of Minute 8; and 

(b) Ms Booker is to provide further information on lighting and GHG emissions 

on or before the end of Friday, 8 March 2024. 

 We are mindful of the need to keep proceedings progressing, whilst also allowing 

enough time for the remaining participants to properly assess the available 

information and report back to us. 

 Consequently, we propose the following sequence of events and associated 

timetable: 

(a) Should the Department of Conservation, Dr Susan Waugh (at the instruction 

of the CRRG) or Mr Stuart-Menteath wish to comment on the information 

that Ms Booker will provide on or before Friday, 8 March 2024, then any 

additional evidence or submissions to be provided in writing to Rasela 

Barrow on or before 5 pm on Friday 15 March 2024; 

(b) End of hearing reports from Mr Harding, Mr Geddes and Dr Durand are to 

be provided in writing to Rasela Barrow on or before 5 pm on 20 Wednesday 

March 2024; and 

(c) We will conduct an AVL hearing concerning items (b) and (c) on 20 March 

2024 and will tell Rasela Barrow who is required, but any person making a 

contribution should plan to be available. 

(d) The Reply submissions and any reply evidence from TIGA is to be provided 

in writing to Rasela Barrow on or before 5 pm on Monday, 26 March 2024. 

(e) We will conduct an AVL hearing on  28 March 2024, addressing the reply 

submissions and evidence. 
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 If any of the parties listed in paragraph 3 above have any concerns regarding the 

reasonableness of the proposed timetable, then we ask that they convey those 

concerns to Rasela Barrow within 48 hours. 

 
 
________________ 
John Maassen 
Commissioner (Chairperson) 
 
 


